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‭August 1, 2024‬

‭Dear parents/guardians,‬

‭The start of the 2024-2025 school year is approaching fast! I hope you and your family are enjoying a fun and memorable‬
‭summer and are ready for an exciting year ahead. The information included in this newsletter is intended to help us all prepare‬
‭for a smooth start to the school year:‬

‭✔‬ ‭Daily schedules, Viking Days, Freshman / New Student Orientation, Book Store Information‬
‭✔‬ ‭1‬‭st‬ ‭Day in Homeroom, Class Connections Meetings, Homecoming‬‭2024, Important Dates for the Class of 2025‬
‭✔‬ ‭School Picture Retakes, Yearbook Deadlines, Parent-Teacher Conferences 2024‬
‭✔‬ ‭Student Services: Attendance, Excusing Absences, Parking Permits, Procedures to Check-in and Check-out‬

‭If I have not had the opportunity to meet you and/or your child yet I look forward to doing so in the near future. Please know‬
‭that the school staff is here to support your child/ren in all they do at Marysville High School.   Enjoy the rest of your summer‬
‭and Go Vikings!‬

‭Phil Gartland‬
‭Phil Gartland‬
‭Principal, Marysville High School‬

‭MISSION‬
‭“Personalize learning for every student through rigor, relevance and relationships.”‬







‭Book Store Information‬
‭Changes to your schedule may result in books needing to be returned and/or changed. The bookstore will be open on Wednesday 8/28  from‬
‭9 am-12pm  and from 1pm - 3pm to accommodate any schedule and book changes. The book store will also be open the first week of school‬
‭(before school, during lunches, or after school) .‬

‭The following classes do NOT have textbooks….‬
‭E-Learning‬ ‭Family Health & Wellness‬ ‭Film Studies‬
‭Forensics‬ ‭Intro to Fitness‬ ‭Health‬
‭Lifetime Sports‬ ‭Nutrition and Fitness‬ ‭Personal Finance‬
‭SAT Prep‬ ‭Spanish 1A/2A‬ ‭STEM Classes‬

‭Homeroom on the First Day of School 9/3‬
‭-Students should go directly to their Homeroom at 8:00 am on the first day.‬
‭-The Homeroom teacher will review important school rules/policies and also provide‬
‭a hard copy of each student’s schedule.‬

‭-After Homeroom, students will follow their schedule and report to 1‬‭st‬ ‭– 7‬‭th‬ ‭hours.‬
‭-There will be no FIT on the first day and lunch hours will take place as normal.‬
‭-‬‭Emergency Cards must be returned to homeroom teachers‬‭or the main office by 9/12.‬

‭Class Connections 9/5 - 9/10‬
‭Students in all grades 9-12 will be required to attend a mandatory Class Connections meeting hosted by building level administration,‬
‭the class advisor, counselor, and other student leaders and staff members during the first two weeks of school.‬‭This meeting will take‬
‭place during FIT in the Auditorium and will review important information (all of which will also be emailed to parents/guardians) about key‬
‭topics to help all students be successful this school year.‬

‭Freshmen Class (2028) Connections – Thursday, September 5‬‭th‬ ‭during FIT‬
‭Sophomore Class (2027) Connections – Friday, September 6‬‭th‬ ‭during FIT‬
‭Junior Class (2026) Connections – Monday, September 9‬‭th‬ ‭during FIT‬
‭Senior Class (2025) Connections – Tuesday, September 10‬‭th‬‭during FIT‬



‭Homecoming 2024‬
‭Spirit Week‬ ‭Monday, September 23rd through Friday,‬‭September 27th‬
‭Pep Assembly‬ ‭September 27th during FIT‬
‭Parade‬ ‭September 27th at approximately 1:30pm‬
‭Court Presentation‬ ‭September 27th‬
‭Dance‬ ‭September 28th at 7:00-10:00pm‬

‭School Pictures and Picture Retakes 10/4‬
‭-ALL students should have their pictures taken regardless of whether a photo package is ordered (Viking Days 8/21 – 8/22).  These‬
‭pictures will be used for the student’s ID.‬ ‭You may‬‭order online at kaiserstudio.com and use code: 24MARYSHS25‬‭.‬

‭-IF any students were unable to attend Viking Days to get their picture taken or they wish to have their picture retaken, please mark‬
‭your calendar for Friday, October 4th.‬‭Picture retakes‬‭will take place Oct. 23rd from 8:00-11:30 am in the Auxiliary Gym.‬

‭Senior Composite Pictures:‬‭We are now using Kaiser‬‭Studios for school photos.  Please have your senior get his/her picture taken on either‬
‭Viking Days or picture retake day in order to have their photo listed in the Class of 2025 Composite Photo that will hang in the memory‬
‭hallway.  Please be aware that these pictures must be school appropriate (no sunglasses, hats or inappropriate t-shirts).  If you  have an outside‬
‭photographer take a headshot of your senior, please turn in a hard copy along with a release to the main office by December 20, 2024.‬

‭Yearbook Deadlines‬
‭MHS yearbooks must be ordered online at Jostens.com.‬‭The deadline for seniors to submit their senior yearbook‬‭picture is October 21st.‬
‭Please email jpeg to‬‭BBarney@marysvilleschools.us‬‭.‬‭Senior composite pictures will be taken at the school on October 14, 2024. The Class of‬
‭2025 composite picture will be displayed in the hallway of all MHS Class Photos.‬

mailto:BBarney@marysvilleschools.us


‭2024 Parent-Teacher Conferences 10/23-10/24‬
‭For your planning purposes, PTC are scheduled to take place in person on October 23‬‭rd‬ ‭5:00-8:00pm (full‬‭day for students and staff). October‬
‭24‬‭th‬ ‭is a half day of school (AM classes only for‬‭students) and conferences are scheduled to take place 12:30-3:30pm and 5:00-8:00pm. More‬
‭information will be shared about PTC at a later date.‬

‭Important Dates for the Class of 2025‬

‭October 14‬ ‭Jostens meeting during FIT for Cap/Gown/announcement‬
‭October 21‬ ‭Senior Yearbook picture due to Mrs. Barney‬
‭December 20‬ ‭Composite picture due to main‬‭office‬
‭January 27‬ ‭Cap/Gown orders should be already placed with Jostens‬
‭April 26‬ ‭Senior Prom at Alexanders‬
‭May 19-21‬ ‭Senior Exams‬
‭May 23‬ ‭Seniors last day, graduation practice, senior walk‬
‭May 27‬ ‭Baccalaureate‬
‭May 29‬ ‭Honors Convocation‬
‭June 1‬ ‭Commencement‬



‭Attendance‬

‭All students should attend school regularly‬‭.‬‭Attendance‬‭is considered an essential component in determining whether a student has‬
‭earned credit towards graduation, and credit might not be earned because of excessive absenteeism.‬‭Regular‬‭attendance will allow‬
‭students to keep up academically, since classroom instruction and the presentation of materials by teachers in all classes takes place in an‬
‭orderly, sequential manner. In addition to missing class time, students will also miss valuable time to interact with both teachers and other‬
‭students if they do not attend school regularly. The chance to hear and participate in class instruction, discussion, and other related learning‬
‭experiences cannot be replaced. Please view the student handbook for details on our‬
‭attendance policy.‬

‭Excusing Absences‬

‭In the event of an absence, a parent/guardian must contact the school attendance‬
‭line and provide explanation: 810-364-7313,‬‭The administration‬‭reserves the right‬
‭to determine what is an excused or unexcused absence or tardy for school purposes.‬
‭If prior contact is not possible, the parents should provide a written excuse as soon as‬
‭possible. When no excuse is not provided, the absence will be unexcused and the‬
‭student will be considered truant.‬

‭Student Parking‬

‭Permits must be purchased annually by student drivers and are $30 this year.‬
‭Applications are available in Student Service. Individual spots are unassigned and‬
‭available on a first come, first served basis. Applications require a parent/guardian‬
‭signature before submission. Permits are required to be on display inside the vehicle‬
‭at all times on campus. Only standard vehicles (no golf carts or similar) are allowed.‬



‭Leaving / Returning to School‬

‭No Student shall enter or leave the building during the school day without obtaining permission and checking in or out with Student‬
‭Services.‬‭Parents/Guardians, please make sure to CALL‬‭AHEAD if you need your student released early. If a student is at school and needs to‬
‭leave due to illness, it is necessary that the student calls or texts home from the Student Services Office. Students will be excused to leave‬
‭school only after a parent or administrator’s permission has been granted. Students must check out with Student Services before leaving the‬
‭building. This includes leaving campus between classes. To ensure attendance is correct, checking in and out with Student Services is critical.‬
‭Not following the proper procedure will result in the absence being recorded as unexcused.‬


